Pacific Library Partnership Staff Development Committee

Notes
Friday, January 23, 2015
Alameda County Library

Chair:

Nathan Brumley
Notes:

Daniel Hersh
Present: Ruth Barefoot (San Jose), Nathan Brumley (Livermore), Amy Chirman (Santa Cruz), Mark Giannuzzi (San Jose), Daniel Hersh (Oakland), Terry Jackson (PLP), Michael Lambert (San Francisco), Heidi Murphy (Los Gatos), Danielle Wilson (Alameda Co.), Melvyn Yabut (Mountain View)
Membership: We welcomed new committee member Amy and new/returning member Mark.  Fomer Contra Costa County representative Michelle Hampshire now works for San Francisco PL so we no longer have a Contra Costa rep.  We should contact Contra Costa to ask if they can appoint a replacement.  Amy will encourage MOBAC libraries to appoint reps, even if those reps are only able to participate via e-mail.  We might consider Skype or another option for remote participation by faraway libraries at some point.
Review/Approval of Minutes of November meeting: approved as submitted by Melvyn, who will forward to the committee listserv.
Annual report (FY 2013-14): Approved as submitted by past chair Karen Engle.  Nathan will post on the committee listserv.  After that, Terry will submit to the PLP Executive Committee.

Spring Workshop/Conference
Speaker updates: speakers will be Sarah Flowers (focusing on teens) and Penny Peck (focusing on children).  We will pay each of them a total of $900 for the two workshops. 

Dates and times: 4/21 at the Castro Valley branch of Alameda County PL, repeated on 4/22 at San Jose PL’s Martin Luther King (Main) library.  Both workshops will be from 9 am to 12 noon, with sign-in from 8:30 to 9.

Content: Tried and true takeaways for non-specialists in working with teens, children and parents, including information on child and adolescent development.  Workshop will include interactive components.  We’ll ask speakers to touch on issues involving urban, homeless and special needs kids and teens.
Intoductory and closing remarks (brief): Nathan (CV) and Heidi (SJ)

Speaker contracts: Heidi (as conference chair for this conference) and Terry (as our PLP contact) will work together on this.
Registration: Daniel will work with PLP staff to set this up on Evanced.

Publicity: Daniel will do this, as usual.  He’ll work with Heidi and the speakers on the content of the publicity.

Room size: We’ll accept up to 125 registrants (plus committee members who attend) at each location.

On-site contacts: Danielle (CV) and Mark (SJ)

Refreshments for attendees: Terry and PLP staff will do this at CV.  At SJ we’ll refer people to the on-site café.

Committee member attendance tracking: Nathan

Lunch for speakers and committee members (both locations): Nathan and on-site contacts

Name tags and sign-in sheets (including delivery to the event sites): Terry

Workshop handouts: Heidi will work with speakers.  If printing is necessary, Terry will handle printing and delivery.

Audiovisual set-up: On-site contacts.  We’ll use audience microphones at SJ but not at CV.

Local restaurant list handouts: On-site contacts

Greeters & Registration table: CV: Nathan and Michelle Hampshire.   SJ:  Mark and Melvyn.

Evaluation form:  Mark will create the form and Terry will take care of printing and delivery.  We’ll offer on online option.   Mark and SJPL staff will handle data entry from the paper forms.

Thank you notes after the workshop: Heidi

Workshop recording: We haven’t done this in-house before, but Amy will look into recording this one as an experiment.  Heidi will check with the speakers to make sure this would be ok with them.

Committee web site (part of PLP site): What we currently have online can be found at http://www.plpinfo.org – look under “About” in the top menu.  A number of recent changes have been made to the site, and more changes are possible.  Comments/ feedback/suggestions should be directed to Terry at jackson@plsinfo.org .
Round Robin: Notes not taken.
Next Meetings: 
Friday, March 27 – PLP HQ (San Mateo)
Friday, May 29 – Fremont Library

Friday, July 24 – PLP HQ

